MINNESOTA HISTORICAL SOCIETY

Saint Paul

WILLIAM W. FOLWELL, PRESIDENT EMERITUS FREDERICK G. INGERSOLL, PRESIDENT MRS. CHARLES E. FURNESS, FIRST VICE PRESIDENT GUY STANTON FORD, SECOND VICE PRESIDENT EVERETT H. BAILEY, TREASURER

SOLON L BUCK SECRETARY AND SUPERINTENDENT THEODORE C. BLEGEN, ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT WARREN UPHAM, ARCHEOLOGIST GERTRUDE KRAUSNICK, LIBRARIAN GRACE L. NUTE, CURATOR OF MANUSCRIPTS WILLOUGHBY M. BABCOCK, CURATOR OF MUSEUM



August 3, 1929

Professor W. S. Campbell University of Oklahoma Borman, Oklahoma

Dear Mr. Campbell:-

Since returning from my vacation I have read your letter to me of July 15 and your subsequent correspondence with Miss Virtue and Mr. Chatelain. They have given you as much information about our material on Sitting Bull as I could supply, with one exception. Our newspaper files, which are very complete for Minnesota, and include some Dakota papers, cover the period in which you are interested, and undoubtedly contain a great deal of material that would be of value to you.

It is, as you surmise, quite impossible for us to send manuscript material away from the building, and the same is true with reference to newspaper files. I really think that it would be worth your while to pay us a visit, but if that is not feasible I would suggest that you engage the services of Mr. Arthur Larsen, our newspaper assistant, who is also a graduate student in history at the University of Minnesota. You can address him in care of the Society.

Professor Joe Patterson Smith went from here to Ottawa, Ontario, and I have just received a letter from him which gives the address 194 Sussex St, Ottawa. I do not know how long he will remain there. A letter addressed to him at Illinois College, Jacksonville, Illinois, would doubtless reach him at any time.

Sincerely yours

Solm). Buck

B/P